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Bletchley Park Primary School Lot 5003 Balfour Street, Southern River WA 6110 | 9234 6400 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1800 55 1800 

 
 

Office Hours 
Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
 

2023 TERM DATES 
Term 1: 1st Feb - 6th April 
Term 2: 24th April – 30th June 
Term 3: 17th July – 22nd Sept 
Term 4: 9th Oct – 14th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days  
Term 2: Friday 2ndJune  
Term 3: Monday 4th Sept 
Term 4: Friday 10th November 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
 

Students Last Day for 
2023 

Thursday 
14th December  

 
Students First Day for 

2024 
Wednesday 
31st January 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 

Dear Families, 
 

Welcome back to Term 4.  We have certainly hit the ground running, with staff and students 
busily and happily engaged in the learning programme. This week students from Years 1-6 
have sat the PAT Maths online.  Early results look positive; I will share results from this and 
the PAT Reading in the next newsletter. Thank you to all those who attended our Family 
Maths Afternoon last week.  I managed to get around to almost every classroom – it was 
fantastic to see so many students enjoying Maths with family members.  
 

On Monday we held our 2024 Student Leader elections. Congratulations to all those who 
delivered a speech; it really is a credit to our school to see how many students are 
interested in a leadership position. This year, taking advantage of our BYOD programme, 
voting was done online via QR code.  Faction Captains and Student Councillors for 2024 will 
be announced at the Music Assembly in Week 7 on November 24th. The announcements of 
Head Boy and Girl will occur at the End of Year Concert, along with the presentation of 
badges.   
 

This Friday we are lucky to be holding our 2023 Colour Run!  Students have been fundraising 
and are super excited for this event.  We are also happy to welcome our Kindy and Pre-
Primary students to join us this year.  Parents are welcome to spectate; the event begins at 
1:30pm. On Friday we are also sending our two Numero teams to compete in the South East 
Metro event.  We wish these students the best of luck.  They will be accompanied by Mrs 
Van Dam and Miss Haynes.   
 

Next week, BPPS acknowledges two special events: World Teachers’ Day (Wednesday) and 
Day for Daniel (Friday).  Please remember to send your children to school wearing red on 
Friday and to bring a gold coin donation for the Daniel Morcombe Foundation.  Icy Poles will 
be on sale Monday and Tuesday for $1.00 each.  All funds will go to the Daniel Morcombe 
Foundation.   
 

Student Wellbeing is a key aspect of our current school Business Plan.  That said, the Staff 
Wellbeing Team have been examining school and student information and have developed 
a set of needs to be addressed through our social and emotional learning (the Health 
Learning Area).  We are now thoroughly investigating several possible teaching programmes 
to identify which best fits the needs of our students.  More information will be 
communicated to parents once this process is complete. 
 

We are currently working on staffing and student placements for 2024. A reminder that 
requests regarding the placement of your child must be emailed to the Principal at 
Kylie.Salamon@education.wa.edu.au no later than Friday November 3rd.  Please outline the 
educational reason clearly; requests for particular teachers will not be considered.  Late 
requests cannot be accepted. 
 

Have a fabulous fortnight; I look forward to seeing you all in my travels around the school. 
 

Keep smiling! 
 

Kylie Salamon 

A/Principal 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
mailto:Kylie.Salamon@education.wa.edu.au
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Term Four -  2023 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 9th Oct 
 
 
 

10th Oct 
 

11th Oct 
 

12th Oct 
 

Parent Maths 
Afternoon 

13th Oct 
 
 
Senior Assembly LA 33 

2 16th Oct 
 
 

17th Oct 

Yr 1 Excursion 
Perth Zoo 

 

18th Oct 

Yr 6 Leadership 
Team Parliament 

House 

19th Oct 
Yr 1 Excursion 

Perth Zoo 

20th Oct 
 

Colour Run 
Junior Assembly LA 11 

3 23rd Oct 
 
 
Board Meeting 

24th Oct 
Science Incursion 

PP-6 

25th Oct 
 

26th Oct 
 

27th Oct 

P&C Disco 
Day For Daniel 
Senior Assembly LA 17 

4 30th Oct 
 
Book Fair 

31st Oct 
 
Book Fair 

1st Nov 
 
Book Fair 

2nd Nov 
 

3rd Nov 
Interschool 

Jumps & Throws 

5 6th Nov 
 
Back Up Jumps & 
Throws Day 

7th Nov 
Interschool 

Athletics 

8th Nov 
 

9th Nov 
 
Back up Interschool 
Athletics 

10th Nov 
School Development Day 
Students do not attend 

6 13th Nov 
 
 

14th Nov 
 

15th Nov 
 

16th Nov 
 

17th Nov 
 
Junior Assembly LA 1 

7 20th Nov 
 
 
 
Board Meeting 

21st Nov 
 

22nd Nov 
 

23rd Nov 
 

24th Nov 
Yr 3 Excursion Kings Park 

P&C Night Market 
Music & Student Leader 
Announcements 2024 
Assembly 

8 27th Nov 
 
 
 

28th Nov 
 

29th Nov 
 

30th Nov 
 

1st Dec 

Yr 2 Excursion 
SciTech  

9 4th Dec 
Booklist Pickup 

2.30pm 

5th Dec 
 

6th Dec 
 

7th Dec 

School Concert 
Evening 

8th Dec 
 

10 11st Dec 
 

Yr6 Graduation 
Day 

 

12th Dec 
Students’ Reports 

Emailed Home 

13th Dec 
 

14th Dec 

Yr 6 Excursion 
Bounce 

Students Last 
Day 

15th Dec 
 

Bletchley Park Primary School             

Term Four Planner 2023 
                                    Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River WA 6155   Ph: 9234 6400   

Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 
Email: bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Office Hours:   Mon-Thurs 8.15am – 4.00pm 
Friday    -    8.15am – 3.00pm 

 

 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Assembly 
Friday 8.30am 

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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The BEES (Bletchley Extension and Enrichment Students) put on a very funny and informative 
performance for us today around the idea of how a court works. The storyline was serious, but we 
laughed all the way through because of the amazing acting and talented script writing.  Everyone 
did a magnificent job; however, our special award needs to go to TED who deserves an Oscar.  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merit and Values Winners – 22nd September 2023 
 

Be, Think, Grow Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
Indonesian Class Andy Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class No award Mr Palmer 

Science Class Aksheraa Mrs Van Dam 

Music  Class  Jahziel Mrs Watson 

Art Class No award Mrs Bryant 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 22nd September 2023 
 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 15 Yr4 Kaisey-Rae, Caille Miss Lopez 

LA 17 Yr4 Imogen, Aidan Mrs Faulkner 

LA 20 Yr4 Willow, Jacob Mr Betts/Mrs Sims 

LA 23 Yr4 Mylee, Emma Mr McKee 

LA 21 Yr5 Dillon, Hussain Ms Roth 

LA 22 Yr5 Noah, Max Miss Magill 

LA 33 Yr5 Zizi, Sophie Mr Dale 

LA 34 Yr5 Kaylah, Jayce Mr Cave 

LA 25 Yr6 Eevan Mr Sullivan 

LA 26 Yr6 Cooper, Zoe Mrs Neighbour 

LA 27 Yr6 Ava, Justus Miss Lombardo 

LA 28 Yr6 Ava, Nazia Mrs Leslie 

LA 32 Yr6 Declan, Grace Mr Forrest 

Library Class LA15 Mrs Isgar 

Sport Class No Award Mr Palmer 

Science Class LA25 Mrs Lumsden, Mrs Van Dam 

Indonesian Class LA15 Mrs Colquhoun 

The Arts Class No Award Mrs Bryant 

Music Class LA26 Mrs Watson  

 

 

Senior Assembly Value Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA15 Yr4 Doing My Best – Heath, Respect – Prabsirat Miss Lopez 

LA17 Yr4 Doing My Best – Aaryan, Respect – Fatima Mrs Faulkner 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best – Mackenzie, Respect – Natasha Mr Betts/Mrs Sims 

LA22 Yr5 Doing My Best – Lintin, Respect – Luke Miss Magill 

LA21 Yr5 Doing My Best – Sehaj, Respect – Temprance Ms Roth 

LA23 Yr4 Doing My Best –Hudson, Respect – Ivanka Mr McKee 

LA 32 Yr6 Doing My Best – Eliah, Respect – Leon Mr Forrest 

LA 33 Yr5 Doing My Best – Molly, Respect – Kori Mr Dale 

LA34 Yr5 Doing My Best – Andy, Respect – Tyson Mr Cave 

LA25 Yr6 Doing My Best – Julia, Respect – Tina Mr Sullivan 

LA26 Yr6 Doing My Best – Chelsea, Respect – Logan Mrs Neighbour 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – No award, Respect – Kainaat Miss Lombardo 

LA28  Yr6 Doing My Best –  Riak, Respect – Haripriya Mrs Leslie 



 

 Newsletter 2023 

Today LA 33 demonstrated how much they know about flags from around the world. Then 3 very 
brave teachers participated in a quiz the students had designed around flags of the world, including 
the Star Wars world! Well done Mr Sullivan, Mr McKee and Mr Cave on your participation. 
Congratulations to the students and Mr Dale in LA 33 on an informative and entertaining assembly. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merit and Value Winners- 13th October 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Be, Think, Grow Awards 

Area Year Student Teacher 
Indonesian Class Temwani, Janessa Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class No Award Mr Palmer 

Science Class Srivar Mrs Van Dam 

Music  Class  Nevish Mrs Watson 

Art Class  Mrs Bryant 
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Merit and Value Winners – 13th October 2023 
 

Senior Assembly Value Awards 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA15 Yr4 Doing My Best – Caleb, Respect – Riyon Miss Lopez 

LA17 Yr4 Doing My Best – Shernan, Respect – Flynn Mrs Faulkner 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best – William, Respect – Willow Mr Betts/Mrs Sims 

LA22 Yr5 Doing My Best – Samuel, Respect – Indie Miss Magill 

LA21 Yr5 Doing My Best – Katelyn, Respect – Larry Ms Roth 

LA23 Yr4 Doing My Best – Luke C, Respect – Luke A Mr McKee 

LA 32 Yr6 Doing My Best – Avani, Respect – Mia Mr Forrest 

LA 33 Yr5 Doing My Best – Hayden, Respect – Oscar Mr Dale 

LA34 Yr5 Doing My Best – Ollie, Respect – Shashwat Mr Cave 

LA25 Yr6 Doing My Best – Brianna, Respect – Nhexie Mr Sullivan 

LA26 Yr6 Doing My Best – Luke, Respect – Ella Mrs Neighbour 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – Isla, Respect – Jesmaan Miss Lombardo 

LA28  Yr6 Doing My Best –  Taylor, Respect – Liam Mrs Leslie 

 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards 

Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 15 Yr4 Ethan, Emelia Miss Lopez 

LA 17 Yr4 Heath, Gurfateh Mrs Faulkner 

LA 20 Yr4 Scarlett, Laween Mr Betts/Mrs Sims 

LA 23 Yr4 Advik Mr McKee 

LA 21 Yr5 Mehdi, Sienna Ms Roth 

LA 22 Yr5 Ali, Charlotte Miss Magill 

LA 33 Yr5 Laith Mr Dale 

LA 34 Yr5 Declan, Curtis Mr Cave 

LA 25 Yr6 Matty Mr Sullivan 

LA 26 Yr6 Logan, Chelsea Mrs Neighbour 

LA 27 Yr6 TJ, James Miss Lombardo 

LA 28 Yr6 Chloe, Taylor Mrs Leslie 

LA 32 Yr6 Keyaan, Logan Mr Forrest 

Library Class LA22 Mrs Isgar 

Sport Class No Award Mr Palmer 

Science Class LA22 Mrs Lumsden, Mrs Van Dam 

Indonesian Class LA33 Mrs Colquhoun 

The Arts Class No Award Mrs Bryant 

Music Class LA17 Mrs Watson  
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Library News – Book Fair -  
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Voluntary Contributions and Requirement Lists 
 

We would like to congratulate Aldric in Pre-Primary for winning the 9th Gen IPAD for paying his voluntary 
contributions.  These funds make such as difference to this school.  We appreciate everyone who has 
paid their voluntary contributions and P&C contributions so far this year and would like those who have 
not yet paid to please consider doing so.  We are currently only sitting at 66% collected. Next year we 
will be giving away an IPAD to another lucky winner.  The odds are good.    
 
Voluntary Contributions and Charges Schedules along with Requirement Lists were distributed to 
students on Thursday 12th October.  Requirement List ordering can be placed online or in store, we will 
no longer be collecting order forms at school. 

 
Congratulations 

We hope you enjoy your IPAD Aldric. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Call Out for Donations for our End of Year Book Prizes 
 

BOOK PRIZES - Calling on our local Business and Community Families 
 

If any local businesses or school families would like to sponsor a Book Award for the 2023 Awards Night, 
please inform the school office.  
Each book award is to the value of $25 and each sponsor will have a thankyou placed in 
our Christmas Program. 
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Indonesian Teacher Visit to East Java 
 

During the last school holidays, I had the opportunity to travel to Malang in East Java with other 
teachers from WA to teach English. It was an amazing, enriching, intense and rewarding two weeks. It 
was part of a pilot program organised by Arek Jatim WA to enhance relationships between WA and East 
Java. Five primary school teachers worked across two schools focusing on conversational English. We 
were made to feel very welcome and I had the opportunity to use Indonesian and develop my cultural 
understanding. We enjoyed all the delicious food and sightseeing around Malang. The highlight was 
travelling to Mount Bromo to see the sunrise and then climbing and walking around the crater. I am 
excited to share my new knowledge and experiences with my students.  
 

  
Students from SD Insan Amanah            Cooking with students from SMK3 
 

   
Mount Bromo at sunrise                                              Books donated by BPPS 
 
Lorna Colquhoun 
Indonesian teacher 
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Maths Afternoon 
 

Classrooms were full of laughter and concentration as students shared with their families some of the 
fun ways they learn maths at school. 
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P&C News 
 

Disco Tickets Now On Sale!!! 
Get your $5 tickets for our 2023 BPPS P&C Disco next Friday 27 October at: 

https://bpcarnivaldisco.floktu.com/ 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join in our Disco Fun! 

Our 2023 BPPS P&C Disco is next Friday and we need your help!!! 

We’re calling for volunteers to help with setup (starting at 1pm), serving at the canteen, lolly/accessory 
stalls, cooking the BBQ and general duties (during the disco sessions 5pm-6pm and 7pm-8.30pm) and 
pack down after that.  

If you can spare some time, even just one hour, on Friday the 27 October, it would be greatly 
appreciated.  

Please remember, without the help of our fellow BPPS families, we can’t host these amazing events 
that all of our kids love being a part of.  

Please reach out to us at: https://www.facebook.com/BletchleyParkPSPC or via email to 
carmel.cee@gmail.com   

Thank you! 

https://bpcarnivaldisco.floktu.com/
https://www.facebook.com/BletchleyParkPSPC
mailto:carmel.cee@gmail.com


 

 Newsletter 2023 

Community News 
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